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 Dear Parents, Carers and Children, 

We have come to the end of this half term, thank you for the warm welcome.  It has been 

lovely to get to know you.  Thank you for sharing your views through the questionnaires and in 

conversation.  It has been good to know that priorities I have identified are the same as you 

would like me to address.   

The new Behaviour and Uniform Policies will be approved by Governors after half term.  There 

will be no compulsory changes to uniform until September 2023.  I understand your frustration 

regarding communication, lack of up to date website and the number of systems used by 

school.  We are researching the best system to meet the needs of school, children and par-

ents.  It is our goal to have a more streamlined approach in place by January 2023.   

In response to Extra Curricular Clubs we will be trialling some clubs after half term, free of 

charge, before beginning a new programme in January 2023. Further information will be sent 

during the first week back. 

Today has been a lovely day in school where children have worked in mixed age groups to 

learn and explore our new Christian Vision ‘Equipped by God, We are mighty’  The children 

have learnt about the Armour of God and .made their own armour to remind them of how 

God can equip us each and every day to be our best.   

 

School Money 

We politely request that parents log onto School Money over the holidays and ensure that  

accounts are all up to date.  

 

Swimming  

After half term Year 6 will not be going swimming. Swimming will be on Tuesday afternoons for 

Years 3,4, and 5. These sessions will run until the Christmas holiday. On Monday 31st October 

we will send home goggle letters that must be completed if you wish for your child to wear 

goggles during school swimming. Please be aware all children who have hair that is shoulder 

length or longer or a long fringe that goes into their eyes, must wear a swimming cap. These 

can be any colour except red. They can be purchased at St Annes pool. Girls must wear a 

one piece costume and boys tight fitting trunks  or short. No  baggy clothing or shorts longer 

than the knee are allowed. These are rules that are set by the school swimming teachers not 

Treales CE Primary School.  

 

It’s been a very busy first half term. I wish you all  a lovely half term break before the madness 

of Christmas preparation.  
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Primary and Secondary Places for September 2023  

Secondary  

You must apply if your child is in their last year of primary school (year 6) from September 

2022. The closing date is 31st October 2022. You must apply even if an older brother or sister is 

already at the school.  

Primary 

You must apply if your child has a 4th birthday between 1 September 2022 and 31 August 

2023. The closing date is 15th January 2022.  

 

You can access further information at https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-

families/schools/apply-for-a-school-place/  

Friends of Treales News 

A reminder about upcoming events: 

Any children coming to the Light Party don’t for-

get a jar, and if you want your pumpkin judging 

bring that along too! 

Remember to have a clear out over half term - 

bags4school 2nd November. 

Please see attached poster for information 

about our firework display. This is always a fan-

tastic event, generously hosted, and proceeds 

donated by Pete Marquis. 

A plea to any businesses who may be able to 

donate a prize or voucher for the grand draw, 

please get in touch! This would be massively ap-

preciated! 

Thanks to your ongoing support we have been 

able to agree to subsidise coaches and help 

supplement lots of exciting upcoming trips,  so 

on behalf of Friends a big thank you for all your 

support this half term! 

100 Club Winners  

Congratulations to our first 100 club winners 

Amanda Dugdale, Colin Bowman, Chris Carter and Ann Swift 

All win £16.50 each!!     

https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/schools/apply-for-a-school-place/
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/schools/apply-for-a-school-place/
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KEY DATES  

Mon 31st Oct  School Opens  

Tue 1st Nov  Friends of Treales Light Party  

Wed 2nd Nov  Bag2School Textile Collection, 9am 

Thu 3rd Nov  Friends of Treales Fireworks Display. 

Sun 13th Nov  Remembrance Treales Praise, 10.45am in Church 

Mon 14th Nov  Junior Author Trip to Kirkham Grammar School  

Fri 18th Nov  Celebrating Children in Need and Non uniform (in exchange for bottle or  

    chocolates) 

Thu 1st Dec  Infant Trip to Judges’ Lodgings, Lancaster 

Thu 8th Dec   Whole School Trip to watch Sleeping Beauty at The Grand Theatre  

Thu 8th Dec  Friends of Treales Christmas Fair, 3.45pm 

Wed 14th Dec  School Nativity, 2pm and 6pm in Church  

    followed by Friends of Treales Christmas Grand Draw 

Fri 16th Dec   Close for Christmas, 2pm finish (no After School Club) 

 

Contact details 

bursar@treales.lancs.sch.uk (Mrs. Harling) 

head@treales.lancs.sch.uk   (Mrs Hill) 

www.trealesceprimary.org 

  I Am Mighty Awards have been presented to the following children: 

 

 

W/c 10th Oct    W/c 17rd Oct  

Reception Chloe   Reception Chloe 

Year 1 Dylan  Year 1 Peri 

Year 2 Joel   Year 2 Logan 

Year 3 Bethany-Elle  Year 3 Sadie 

Year 4 Sophia  Year 4 Oscar 

Year 5 Summer  Year 5 Chelsea 

Year 6 Nathan   Year 6 Luca 

mailto:bursar@treales.lancs.sch.uk
mailto:head@treales.lancs.sch.uk
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